National Grid Electricity Transmission
OVERHEAD LINE, LITTLEBROOK SUBSTATION, DARTFORD

Notice of Application for Section 37 Consent to replace a short section (removal of
approximately 46m and installation of approximately 64m) of 400kV Overhead Line in the
area of Dartford Borough Council.

Notice is hereby given that National Grid Electricity Transmission plc (National Grid) intends
to make an application under Section 37 of the Electricity Act 1989 for the consent of the
Secretary of State for Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy for the replacement of a short
section of existing 400kV (400,000 volts) overhead line to connect into the new substation
at Littlebrook.

The overhead line replacement is required to connect the new substation to the existing
overhead transmission lines, specifically comprising:

e The removal of approximately 46m of existing overhead line conductors between Tower
ZBG13 and the existing National Grid Littlebrook substation.

o |nstallation of approximately 64m of overhead line conductors between Tower ZBG13 and
new gantries located entirely within the new substation site off Rennie Drive, Dartford

The plans and supporting documentation can be viewed at
https://publicaccess.dartford.gov.uk/online-applications/

Any person wishing to object to this application should send particulars of such objection to
Edward Senior, National Consents Team, National Grid Electricity Transmission plc by email
to edward.senior@nationalgrid.com not later than 15th July 2022, identifying the name of
the overhead line and the grounds for objection.

Dated this 16th June 2022




